
Good Morning Aronimink Community: 

 

At this time, we are calling for an early dismissal at Aronimink Elementary School. We will begin 

dismissal at 10:30 a.m. this morning. We are making this decision out of an abundance of 

caution. Unfortunately, a pipe was inadvertently cut by contractors in the basement of the 

school. When the pipe was inadvertently cut, we noticed a strong and distinctive smell of oil in 

the basement area and in some areas of the first floor.  We have decided to evacuate students 

and staff to the front field at Aronimink Elementary School. We will be providing asynchronous 

work for students to complete at home today. We apologize for any inconvenience this may 

cause your families. The health, safety and welfare of the students and staff of Aronimink 

Elementary School is our highest priority. We will provide an update this afternoon on our plans 

for school at Aronimink for tomorrow March 8th, 2023.  

 

Again, we apologize for any inconvenience, and we thank you for your support.  

 

Dr. Greg Manfre 

Director of Elementary Education 

Upper Darby School District 

4611 Bond Avenue, Drexel Hill PA, 19026 

Upper Darby School District Community Bulletin Board 

610.789.7200 (office) 

 

 

https://www.upperdarbysd.org/communitybulletinboard

